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Meeting Minutes

· Present:  Diann Jones (Co-Chair), Jim Lafferty (Co-Chair), Emily Vera, Daphne Warner, Kevin Huckshorn, Karyl Rattay, Lynn Fahey, Bruce Lorenz, Dave Parcher, Marc Richman, Roseanne Faust, Cindy Denemark, Tony Brazen, Steve Blank, Gerry Gallucci, Rep. Michael Barbieri, Terry Horton, Kevin Massey.

· Review and Purpose of the Committee – The committee is a subcommittee to the GAC formed to address problems with treatment for opioid addiction.  It will develop through sharing and gathering information on what is already available, where gaps in services and problems with services exist, and potential solutions.  The goal is to increase access to treatment and effective treatment for opioid addiction through providing recommendations to the division and secretary.  
· Roseanne Faust provided a table outlining public adult services related to opioid addiction treatment (See Attached), including services already provided and future plans to change, expand and create new services.  The table included detoxification services, residential services, halfway houses and sober living facilities, clinics, treatment providers, a call center (planned), an administrative services organization for peer-run programs (planned), targeted care management and community treatment teams (creation dependent on funding).  

· This discussion gave rise to the need to look at the problem epidemiologically.  The problem must be defined, and data gathered regarding the number of individuals affected, the number that want treatment, the types of treatment and resources available, and the gaps and access problems that currently exist.  Dr. Horton will form a subcommittee to gather as much of this data as possible.  Data from the Division of Public Health and from the Division of Substance Abuse and Mental Health will be looked at, as well as federal prevalence rates.  
· The difficulty of obtaining data from the private sector was discussed, as well as some initial thoughts to barriers to access.  For example, doctors who have an “X” after the DEA number in their license can provide Medication Assisted Treatment for opioid addiction, such as Buprenorphine (Suboxone) but choose not to for a variety of reasons, including perceived difficulty with the patient base and with future regulations.  (See Attached Tables for Not Receiving Treatment).  Barriers to treatment and recovery assistance from stakeholders’ perspectives will be discussed at the next meeting, including a written perspective from Co-chair Diann Jones’ daughter, as well as the perspective of a Social Worker at Christiana Care who Dr. Horton will introduce to the committee.
· Next meeting will also include information about existing public services for children and adolescents, as reported by Daphne Warner from the Division of Prevention and Behavioral Health Services.

